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March 18, 2019 

The Honorable Jimmy Patronis 

Florida Chief Financial Officer 

200 East Gaines Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-0301 

Dear Mr. Patronis, 

315 Court Street, Room 400 
Clearwater, FL 33756-5165 
Telephone: (727) 464-3341 

Fax: (727) 453-3589 
kburke@mypinellasclerk.org 

www.mypinellasclerk.org 

This letter is in response to the your report no. 2019-35, dated March 8, 2019, related to the Pinellas 

County Clerk of the Circuit Court compliance audit covering CFY16-17 and CFY 17-18. Your audit 

specifically addressed Pinellas County's accounts and records of various court-related transactions. In 

response to your observations and recommendations, we offer the following: 

A. DFS Recommendation: We recommend the Clerk's office allocate as court-related expenditures 

only those costs considered reasonable administrative support costs to enable the Clerk's office 

to carry out its court related functions. 

Response: Acknowledged, effective ·immediately, all future purchases of supplies for leadership 
retreats will not be allocated as court costs. 

B. Recommendation: We recommend the Clerk's office ensure that its court-related expenditures 

are allowable according to Sections 29.008 and 28.35(3)(a), F.S. We also recommend the Clerk's 

office reimburse the Clerk of Courts Trust Fund for the expenditures above for $18,648.00. 

Response: Acknowledged, effective immediately, all future purchases for computer software 

licenses, copy machine maintenance and transportation of furniture to the surplus warehouse 
will be charged to the County in accordance with the applicable statutes. 

C. Recommendation: We recommend the Clerk's office ensure that adequate controls for cash 
handling, recording and disbursements are in place and being followed in order to detect and to 
prevent these types of clerical errors. 

Response: Acknowledged, relevant operating procedures will be evaluated and vetted to ensure 

the procedures are clear, understandable and followed. Additional training will be provided as 

needed. 
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Should you have any questions or require further information, please feel free to contact me or my 

Finance Director, Jeanette Phillips at 727-464-3341 and 727-464-8303, respectively. 

Sincerely, 

 
Attachment: Florida Department of Financial Services, Report No. 2019-35, Pinellas County Clerk of 

the Circuit Court Compliance Audit 

cc: Claretha Harris, CPA, Chief Deputy Director, Finance Division 
Jeanette L. Phillips, CPA, CGFO, Director, Finance Division 
Brett Allmond, Manager, Clerk's Accounting 




